[bookmark: _heading=h.3znysh7]Board of Selectmen & Board of Finance 
Joint Special Meeting
August 4, 2022 at 6:00 pm
Meeting held via Zoom



1. Call to order:  First Selectwoman Samantha Nestor called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.   Also in attendance were Selectman Martin Mohabeer, Selectwoman Amy Jenner, Board of Finance Chair Rone Baldwin and Board of Finance members Steve Ezzes and Jeff Farr, Weston Communications Director Larry Roberts, Town Administrator Jonathan Luiz, Weston EMS Chief Michael Schlechter, Weston Police Chief Ed Henion, Craig Cohen of Weston Volunteer  Fire Department, and Paul Zito of New England Radio Consultants (NERC).  

2. Pledge of Allegiance:  Larry Roberts, Chief Henion, Chief Schlechter, and Firefighter Cohen led in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. [bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll][bookmark: _heading=h.92m1m7oqkele]Update on the Land Mobile Radio Project:   Rone Baldwin provided an introduction to the Land Mobile Radio Communications project. He explained that the Board of Finance  has been aware of this project need for years. He said thata consultant called NERC has been hired as a consultant to make recommendations and to begin the process of getting pricing. Mr. Baldwin noted that the amount of funding required for this project is beyond the supplemental appropriation threshold and therefore funding will ultimately go to a town vote.   First Selectwoman Nestor explained that this is the introduction to the project and everyone should go through the background documents provided and bring questions forward during or after this meeting.

[bookmark: _heading=h.mxys59cvm55a][bookmark: _heading=h.k0rv33y4hk07][bookmark: _GoBack]Larry Roberts gave an overview of the project including history, current status, next steps, and development of financials and reviewed the Executive Summary he prepared.  Paul Zito of NERC reviewed information contained in the Town-Wide Communications Infrastructure and Subscriber Refresh Report dated NERC dated March 1, 2022.  He presented a few likely scenarios: (1) upgrade existing five site system to P25; or (2) move to the state public safety radio system; and (3) upgrade the Board of Education system.   Chief Schlechter emphasized the importance of interoperability, especially as it relates to mutual aid.  Chief Henion also emphasized the importance of interoperability and maintaining the excellent level of coverage that currently exists in Weston on the police radio system, and also the importance of keeping in mind how the radio system would work with potential dispatch regionalization. Firefighter Cohen suggested the Town should speak with neighboring towns about why they decided to go with the State’s radio system.  Discussion took place among meeting participants.

4. [bookmark: _heading=h.y36un9sdota3]Adjournment:    Samantha made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Selectman Mohabeer.  Unanimously approved.  Meeting adjourned at 7:02 pm.

